Windsock Village Property Owners/Aviation Corp.

Minutes of joint meeting held 5/11/06

A joint meeting of the Boards of the WVPO and WVAC was held 5/11 at Bill Clegg’s hangar. Present were: Beverly Mason, Bill Clegg, Don Meader, Tom Gill, Dwight Allenson, Glenn Mori, Gary Cole, Barbara Clifford, Jay Brennan and Peter Lambert.

Guests present were: Glenn Mason, Bill Fitzmaurice, Sue Medve, Rocky Rockstrom, Dot Allenson, Roger Currier, Carolyn Buskirk, Brian Burns, Dave Swift.

Don gave the Board a few minutes to review the minutes of the 4/20/06 meeting. Both Boards approved the minutes.

Treasurer’s Report: Barbara Clifford reported that there are two outstanding assessments for Aviation and that she is working with both. There are three outstanding for Property. Two are interest only balances and the third is working with her. WVAC cash balances total $75,711 with a couple of bills outstanding. WVPO cash balances total $20,137 with all of Eaglecrest’s bills paid.

Public Input: none

Gazebo: Tom Kondrat still has a couple of bills to submit. There is currently over $600 left in the account. Kelly Jeffries has an airplane weathervane for the top. Don will inform Tom.

Budget: There were a couple of minor changes to the WVAC budget, which increased the total by $48. It does not change the assessment. WVPO sign maint was changed from $300 to $500, which resulted in a $1 increase in the assessment.

Glenn Mason reported that the runway is ahead of normal weather wise. Gary Cole commented that runway seeding shows in the budget as a one-time line item paid for through savings. He would like to see it as part of the normal budget. Dwight Allenson asked if Glenn plans to seed in the fall. Glenn replied that because we plow in the winter he feels that fall seeding is a waste of money. The natural insulation of the snow is removed and the seed ends up freezing. Dwight made a motion (seconded) that $4100 for seeding be added to the normal budget. Passed unanimously.

Glenn reviewed the recent work done on the runway. Don asked if we can maintain what we have gained with the current line item or do we need more for runway repairs. Glenn felt that we would need more. A motion to add $2000 to Summer Maint Runway, increasing it to $8000 passed.

Bill Clegg asked if we lime the runway in the fall.  Glenn replied that it doesn’t matter what time of year. It takes 6 months for granulated lime to break down. It has been a few years since we limed. Glenn will test the Ph this summer to see if lime is warranted.

Glenn asked the pilots present if the runway is any better. Bill, Dwight and Glenn Mori all agreed that it is improved. A motion passed to have a final budget in WVAC of $43,269 resulting in an assessment of $185. A motion passed to have a final budget of $53,245 in WVPO resulting in an assessment of $451. Bill asked Carolyn if she had any outstanding bills for the Welcoming Committee. She did not.

Litter Day: Saturday May 13 at 10:00 am meet at the common area with a noon cookout. Bill Clegg volunteered to have the cookout at his hangar if the weather was poor. Notices have been sent to all members announcing Litter Day and soliciting any agenda items for the Annual Meeting.

Lawyer/insurance question: Don explained that he erred in not getting the question form Ed Ota re: insurance not required, to the Atty. earlier. Barbara read the applicable statute: 422 Section 12. The decision had been made by prior Boards that no matter what the statute says, we will maintain liability insurance for the runway. Ed Ota has questioned this through Atty. Malia. Don read Malia’s opinion and noted that the opinion refers to non-commercial runways. A section of WV is set aside for Commercial purposes. Don summarized by saying that the law does not require that we carry insurance. Our current policy premium consists of  $1,500 for directors & officers insurance and $ 3,656 or $22 per assessment for runway liability. A motion passed that the Board supports continuing to carry liability insurance.

Don reviewed Atty. Malia’s letter re: by-laws. The current NH statute states that the Board of Directors set and change by-laws. The membership can seek to repeal any changes that the Board has made by having 2/3 of the membership vote to repeal. Tom Gill asked about the changing of Atty. Agenda item. Don felt that this should wait until after the elections at annual meeting so that the new Board can determine who they will work with. Glenn Mori stated that AOPA lists aviation related lawyers.

State DOT inspection: Because of an inquiry from a person looking at purchasing property, Mike Pouliot of NH DOT conducted an inspection of the aviation facilities. He sent Don a letter summarizing his findings. Don gave a couple of examples of the deficiencies cited e.g.: not enough room at either end of runway, roller parked too close to active runway, trees interfering with the glide slope. Don feels that there are too many issues to be address at a Board meeting. Gary asked if we should look into buying the Tayback property with the idea that there could be future runway issues. Beverly suggested that we delay discussion until after annual meeting.

Glenn Mori property: Don reported that since we have not received any letter as yet, there is nothing to be done.

Annual Meeting: Karen MacIver and Ellie Bourque will get together and organize the luncheon. As part of the WVAC packet to be mailed out prior to annual meeting, Don will include Ed Ota & Richard Sacco’s questions from last year with Atty. Malia’s responses and the Board actions.

Don brought out the ballot for election of Directors to the NH Electric Co-op and asked for direction re: who, if anyone, to vote for on behalf of the Corps. It was decided to ignore the ballot.

Don reviewed the items on the agenda for annual meeting. Ed Ota has requested that the following items be included:

WVAC: Request for new legal counsel, discussion of the insurance issue (old business)

WVPO: Request for new legal counsel.

Other business: Bill Fitzmaurice has written to the Board asking that the Board and/or our Atty. Address the issue of the storage trailer that Bob Clark has on the lot next to him. Gary suggested that we send a registered letter to Bob giving him 30 days to move it and then go to the Atty. If he does not comply. Don responded that we need to research the deed because that lot is different from the rest. We can then focus on what to do at a future meeting. 

Public input: Brian Burns asked if the aviation insurance covers only the runway. Don responded that it also includes taxiways. Barbara inquired about a $70 legal bill and how to apply. Don referred to the e-mail received from the Atty. Related to the Ota inquiries that are all aviation related.

NEXT MEETING THURSDAY JUNE 15 AT PETER LAMBERT’S

Peter Lambert

Secretary

